CAREW    COMMUNITY    COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Carew Community Council held on Wednesday 10th May  2023 at 7 pm in Committee Room of Carew Memorial Hall
PRESENT		Cllr Marina Griffiths (Chair)	
			Cllr Madeleine Bland		Cllr Trevor Goodman
			Cllr Marcia Allen		County Councillor Vanessa Thomas

APOLOGIES: 		Cllr Marcia Allen		Cllr Sarah Benbow
Chair welcomed all to Annual General Meeting.
Chair thanked Councillors for work over the last year.  
ELECTION OF OFFICERS    The Clerk thanked all for their support over the last year and asked for nominations for Chair and Vice Chair.  Following due process and in accordance with guidelines the following was resolved:
Proposed by County Councillor Vanessa Thomas and seconded by Cllr Goodman that Cllr Marina Griffiths stand for a further year as Chair.   Cllr Griffiths accepted the nomination.   There were no amendments.     Cllr Griffiths therefore accepted as Chair.
Proposed by Cllr Griffiths and seconded by Cllr Goodman that Cllr Vanessa Thomas undertake the Vice Chair role.  Cllr Thomas accepted the nomination. There were no amendments.   Cllr Thomas is therefore Vice Chair.
MINUTES OF THE  LAST MEETING  One minor amendment to minutes  and it was proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Bland that these minutes were a true record and they were duly signed.
ANNUAL / CHAIRMAN’S REPORT -  The Annual report was accepted by all present.
Community Plan -  Chair informed that he had undertaken a OVW training session on preparation of a Community Plan.  There is a lot the Community Council is already undertaking as part of the requirements but more to be done.  Chair agreed to await the preparation notes from OVW and will present the Community Plan specific to the Community Council at the next meeting. 
MATTERS ARISING 
1.  It was resolved that a Silver Birch tree be bought in  recognition of the King’s Coronation to be planted along  Milton Marsh Walk .
2. Mower and Trailer -  Following lengthy discussion and perusal of the Community Asset it was agreed to draw up an agreement to transfer the Mower and trailer.  Clerk to undertake this.
3. WiFi in the Memorial Hall has been fixed.
4. Response from Carew Quarry on the suggestion proposed to improve the visibility of the quarry for ramblers/walkers.     All present noted the response.
